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 ����         Don’t miss these upcoming Events           ���� 

Date Activity Contact 

Aug 15, 
Thu 

Board Meeting 7:30 PM Mike Lampignano 
760-413-3506 

Aug 17 
Sat 

Charity Golf Tournament Tom Gleason 
562-900-9006 

Aug 30 –
Sep 2 

Cat Harbor Cruise Carolyn Lampignano 
760-949-1657 

Sep 12, 
Thu 

Board Meeting 7:30 PM Mike Lampignano 
760-413-3506 

Sep 21, 
Sat 

Membership Appreciation Dinner Gray Lange 

562-743-1173 
Oct 4,5,6, 
Fri-Sun 

Commodore’s Laughlin Trip Mike Lampignano 
760-413-3506 

�������� DID YOU KNOW? 

Terry Swney and company recently completed 
our bathroom upgrades at a substantial cost to 
marina owners. It is requested that all patrons 
please be respectful of the investment made and 
to other users. Please treat them as you would 
your own. Check out these pictures. Thank you.  
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Commodore’s Message 

 

 

Again our month has been full of activities! The Ship Wreck Event was very well done and challenging.  Prizes 
were given out to participants, and the food was great. 
 
 If you missed the Whites Landing Cruise, you missed the great one.  The weather was great, the water was like 
glass, going and coming back, the golf was fun and the entertainment was out of this world.  Vivian from I dock 
and her partner Justin performed for us, and everyone said it was some of the best entertainment we have ever 
had.  Vivian and her husband Mike has told me they plan to join our club, so we should see a lot more of her and 
Justin.  
 
A super special thanks goes out to Eugene and his staff.  They made sure that our stay there was something 
special.  Again, THANK YOU EUGENE, YOU ARE A SPECIAL PERSON!!!!!!! 
 
The Boat Skills and Seamanship Class that was provided by the Coast Guard Auxiliary in our club has been 
completed as of August 12th. For you who have not attended this class as yet, I truly recommend that you take it 
the next time around. You will gain information that can save your life and the lives of your family. The 
Instructor is Doug Conwell, a retired Navy Commander with years of experience. I attended the class and truly 
enjoyed it. It’s amazing how much you don’t know.  The next class will be Navigation which starts on September 
4th at 7 p.m. in Our C.B.Y.C club.  It will be every Wednesday for nine weeks and will cost $45.00 for the entire 
class.  Please attend if you can. 
 
Membership is on the rise!  The Board of Directors will be voting on three potential members at the next board 
meeting on August 15th.  I also know of six more applicants that are filling out their membership apps right now. 
Things are looking good for the future of Our Club as most of the applicants are younger people who I know will 
get involved. 
 
Again, please make an effort to participate in as many Club activities as you can.  You truly are the Club.  
 
 Happy boating to you all. 
 
Mike Lampignano 
 
Commodore 
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Fleet Captain’s Message 

 

 
Well, the Cat Harbor Labor Day Cruise (Aug. 30-Sept. 2) is rapidly approaching and with the dinghy parade 
theme being “50 Years of Music” it sounds like it will be a lot of fun.  Come out and decorate your dinghy – we 
need to bring the trophy home!!  There is a sign-up sheet on the club bulletin board.  As things stand now, Mike 
and I will not be able to participate this time, but if there are any questions about this trip, please don’t hesitate to 
call me.   
 
Marie Thompson of HHYC is handling the Cat Harbor Cruise and could use some help on the Saturday  
breakfast.  If you would like to lend a hand, please call her on 562 760-4707.   
 
There are not enough “Thank you’s”  for all the planning and implementation  of details that Lorie  Goetsch  did 
on the Amazing Shipwreck Party!!  Everyone had a lot of laughs and fun.  A BIG “thank you” goes to the 
Goetsch Family for donating 4 outrageously good seats to Angels Stadium for the first place winner.  Gray and 
Wanda, you are “wandaful” and thank you for bringing us the best “grub” ever after a day of adventure on the 
water.  What a good time we all had. 
 
If you missed the Whites Landing trip (Aug. 9-11) , I feel sorry for you.  A total of 12 boats from CBYC met and 
shared the perfect weekend trip.  There was great weather, smooth water, delicious food, enough booze to last a 
very long time, good friends and families, and the fabulous music of “Vivien & Justin” for dancing and listening 
under the clear night skies.  It was wonderful and I hope everyone enjoyed themselves as much as I did. 
 
Lets all come out and enjoy our club and the beautiful weather while it’s here. 
 
Your Fleet Captain,   
 
Carolyn L. 
 
760 949-1657 or 760 40-7843    
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Cabrillo Way Cruise Pictures 



 July 2 0 1 3  N E W S L E T T E R                  Page 6  of 8 

              Amazing Dinghy Race Pictures                                     Sausage Making Party       
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Health and Welfare ReportHealth and Welfare ReportHealth and Welfare ReportHealth and Welfare Report 
 

 
Leigh Bishop was the unlucky recipient of 21 stitches in his right leg 
for falling in his bilge. NOPE- alcohol was not involved! 
 
Shirley Mashburn passed away recently. She is survived by her 
husband Chuck. He resides in Tennessee. 
 
Alan Singer’s mother passed away this month. 
 
Our condolences go out to all. 
 
Please continue to contact me, Jan Hayden, at 562-276-8320 to report 
any health and welfare events of our membership.  
 

Mystery Picture:  
        
Have 
you see 
this guy 
lurking 
around 
the club 
lately? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Answer to last month’s mystery 
picture: This is Leigh Bishop so 
proud after swimming across the 
channel from Treasure Island 
during the 2010 Amazing Dinghy 
Race. 

What’s the Roman Numeral for zero? 
 
What type of oil is used on submarines for cooking food? 
 
What percent of all living things live on land? 
 
What is the only part of the human body that cannot heal itself? 
 
How much was paid to own the copyrights to Happy Birthday? 
 
Where on earth do you have to be to see stars in the middle of the 
day? 
 

Ladies, do you weigh more or less at the equator? 

FOR SALE/SERVICES: 
Jack Russel has resigned as the 
Safety Chairman of our club, but has 
offered his services to those 
requesting a safety check. Call him 
at 562-941-4826. 
 

Sailing lessons 
are now available 
for free in the 
"Black Sabot" 
down on I dock. 
See team Swney 
for details. Call 
951-686-7980 
 

Send me a file of what you want 
advertised and I’ll post it in the 
newsletter.  
Tony Toth matoth3@sbcglobal.net 

� Upcoming 

Birthdays 
 

3-Aug Edward Bordy  2-Sep Bill Baca 

3-Aug Allen Davis  8-Sep Michael Lampignano 

8-Aug Kathy Farley  9-Sep Lou Anderson 

12-Aug Irene Hale  10-Sep Randy Farley 

13-Aug Wayne Wilms  10-Sep John Seidensticker 

18-Aug Bob Heine  20-Sep Julie Boyes 

18-Aug Bill Marx  25-Sep Sandy Trolesi 

19-Aug Larry Inhelder  29-Sep Donna Webben 

20-Aug James Smith  30-Sep Bill Jackson 

24-Aug Nickie Marx    
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CORRECTION:  

Editor: 
Tony Toth 
714-244-0352 Cell 
Newsletter article submission address: 
matoth3@sbcglobal.net or 
clubcontacts37@gmail.com 

 
Pictures of club activities may be accessed through  http://www.flickr.com/photos/yachtclub/  

This newsletter is a monthly publication for the Cerritos Bahia Yacht Club members. All members are invited to contribute articles and 
information. Officers are asked to submit messages on a regular basis for publication. I reserve the right to edit for clarity or brevity. The goal 
of the newsletter is to provide information and updates to all members about activities past, present and future. Some content may have been 
obtained from public websites, and are believed to be in the public domain. If you are the rightful owner or copyright holder of any content, 
please contact me and the infringing material will be removed and/or credit mentioned in a subsequent newsletter. 


